
 

 

 

Local Notice to Mariners 

Number 1 of 2019 

Vessel Movements in Restricted Visibility 

Within Rothesay Harbour Limits 

 
Notice is hereby given that all vessels are strongly advised not to depart their 
berths if the visibility is less than one cable (185m). 

Vessels may proceed at the Masters discretion with extreme caution taking 
into account the prevailing conditions, other vessels in the vicinity, and are 
requested to maintain a listening watch on VHF channel 12. 

When operating in restricted visibility vessels must navigate with extreme 
caution, proceeding at a safe speed and sounding the appropriate sound 
signal. 

 

 

 

 

 

Steven Neilson 

Rothesay Harbour Master 

March 2019 



 


